
LEGAL NOTICE 
 

INFORMAL BIDDER LIST & PREQUALIFICATION (CUPCCAA) 
NOTICE INVITING INTERESTED CONTRACTORS FOR THE 2024 CONTRACTORS BID LIST 

FOR 
SILVER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 
Silver Valley Unified School District’s Board of Trustees adopted a resolution electing to become subject to the California 
Uniform Public Construction Cost Accounting Act (“CUPCCAA”), Public Contract Code sections 22000 et seq. Accordingly, 
and pursuant to the provisions of Public Contract Code section 22034 and the criteria promulgated by the California 
Uniform Construction Cost Accounting Commission, contractors interested in bidding on District public works projects 
with an estimated cost of $200,000 or less are required to complete and submit the Informal Bidding Questionnaire in order 
to be placed on the District’s Informal Bidding Contractors List in effect from January 15th, 2024 through December 31, 
2024. The District may at its sole discretion require financial statements to be submitted at the time of informal bidding. 
All trade categories are subject to Informal Bidding Procedures. 

 
Application must be resubmitted each year to be included on the following year's list even if your company has submitted 
an application in prior years. The District will publish Notices inviting interested contractors to apply to be added to the 
Informal Bid List annually in December of each calendar year. Contractors that are interested in being on the 2024 Informal 
Bidding Contractors List are required to have a current license and are subject to verification through the Contractors State 
License Board. Additionally, pursuant to SB 854, no contractor or subcontractor may be listed on a bid or awarded a 
contract for a public works project unless registered with the Department of Industrial Relations (DIR) per California Labor 
Code 1725.5. 

 
If interested in being placed on the District's 2024 Informal Bidding Contractors List, please complete the District's 
Informal Bidding Questionnaire On-Line at the District’s CUPCCAA website. Applications may be submitted at any time 
to be on the current list. To be considered for an informal bidding contract award, contractors must be listed as an 
approved CUPCCAA contractor at least 10 days prior to the bid posting. Application form: https://shorturl.at/ouAKN 

 
NOTE: This registration process is for the purpose of being notified of construction related bid opportunities according 
to your license classification. The registration process is not a prequalification process. 

 
Prequalification Process 
Pre-qualification applications for formally bid contracts require submission of a questionnaire, supporting documents, 
and financial statements. To become prequalified, contractors must follow the District’s prequalification process 
viewable and downloadable by accessing the following link: 
https://www.svusdk12.net/district_office_departments/business/Purchasing 

 
(1) California Assembly Bill AB 2031, all General Contractors and Subcontractors are required to be prequalified on 

all Bond Construction Contracts. 
(2) Subject to the California Uniform Public Construction Cost Accounting Act (“CUPCCAA”) all contracts $1M or 

greater are required to follow the prequalification process. 
 

Note: The registration process to be placed on the Informal Bidder Contractors List and the Prequalification Application 
process are not interchangeable. 
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